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THROUGH THE KEYHOLE  
 

Weekly Newsletter of St Peter’s Boys Prep School 

 
FROM THE RECTOR 
 
Traffic Pointsmen Update  
In the absence of the conclusion of tender process with the City of Johannesburg, the school has done the following: 
 

 Attempted to contract with Traffic Easy Flow but has not received the requested letter authorising the company 
to deliver this service.  

 Contacted the JMPD, twice, to provide pointsmen for our entrances. JMPD has replied saying that they are 
unable to provide pointsmen owing to a shortage of personnel. 

 Contacted another company currently serving the College.  This company is also unable to assist owing to a 
shortage of personnel. 

 Contacted the MMC responsible for Safety & Security in Johannesburg. 
 

I reiterate that: 
1. The school may not contract with a service provider to provide pointsmen unless it has been licensed by the 

JMPD. 
2. The school security guards may not act as pointsmen:  they are not trained to do so nor do either they or the 

school have insurance in the event of an accident.   
 

From the number of queries we, the PA and class mums are receiving, it is evident that many parents have not read our 
other communications in this regard.  Please assist us by spreading this message. 
 
Parents, who are largely the affected parties, can also assist by putting pressure on the City and JMPD.  This can be done 
through emails to JMPD as well as to our Ward Councillor, Candice James. 
 
Lastly, may I extend thanks to all those in the community, who have exercised patience, caution and courtesy, while 
driving, despite the frustration.   
 
The security guards do an amazing job preserving the safety of our children.  I’ve asked them to identify any parents who 
abuse them so that we can ask them to explain themselves. 
 
Questions for the Rector: 
If anyone wishes any further information on any topic, please feel free to contact me at school or at 
groyce@stpeters.co.za or dradloff@stpeters.co.za. 
 
Greg Royce 
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HOW TO GET YOUR SECURITY CODE FOR YOUR VEHICLE 
(NOTE: The “Google Form” is no longer available) 
 

Download and install the Charlie app from your respective app store (click either 
Android or iOS) 
 

 REGISTER: 
 -Sign in with either email or cellphone number (if you use your cellphone 
number you will receive a 6 digit pin). 
NOTE: It is preferable that you use your cellphone number as you won't need to 
remember a password in the future. 

                -Once in the app, select the blue block to insert your profile details. 
-Once completed, should you wish, the App can be deleted  
 

 EMAIL: 
-Request QR Code (pre-approval) by emailing stpeters@appcharlie.com  
Please include the following details for each vehicle: 

1. NAME (person who normally drives car) 
2. EMAIL 

3. CELLPHONE NUMBER 

4. VEHICLE DETAILS: Registration number, Make, Model and Colour 
 

 RECEIVING OF QR CODE: 
-The QR code will be emailed to the email given above. 
-Please print, cut out and place in Disc Holder which should be stuck on the same side of your windscreen as the 
license disc. (If you need a holder, please ask Elvis at Reception). 

 

Sporadic scans will be conducted on vehicles, so please make sure you get your QR codes. 
 
Lance Camphor (Head of Security) 

 
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO ONE OF OUR VERY OWN 
 
Callan Cronin participated in the 
Inter Provincial Action Cricket 
Tournament last week where his 
team, Western Gauteng, won 
Goldl. A total of 14 teams took 
part from all over the country. 
 
At the end of the week, Callan was 
named the “Player of the 
Tournament” and he was also 
selected as part of the South-
African World Cup Squad who will 
be competing in Australia next 
year. 
 
Congratulations Callan! 

 

  

https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.appcapital.securityownerappandroid&hl=en
https://itunes.apple.com/za/app/charlie/id1225152361?mt=8
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TOP TEN IN THE IBC (INTERNATIONAL BOYS COALLITION) ACTION RESEARCH  
 
Congratultions to Catherine Steenhoff and Nicole Richardson whose action research report on “Boys and Stories” has 
been awarded Top Ten status! 
 
The Buddy Programme commenced this week with the Grade 6 buddies being introduced to their Grade 2 buddies. They 
will be interacting and forming a relationship over the next few weeks so that in 2020, when the Grade 2 boys move  
up to the Senior Prep they will have their Grade 7 buddy to help them, guide them and have a “go-to” person on a daily 
basis. This programme is beneficial to both the Grade 6 boy and Grade 2 boy as they learn more about the St Peter’s 
values of: Respect, Compassion, Responsibility, Resilience, Collaboration and Compassion,  in a practical way. 

 

 
 

Catherine and Nicole’s Summary Poster of their Report 
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PA NEWS 
 

GOLF DAY THANK YOU 
 
A special thanks to Carolyn Linell and her team of parents, who volunteered to be part of the 2019 St Peter’s Prep Schools 
Golf Day Organising Committee! 
  
We really appreciate and value your time, hard work and the effort that you put in to ensure that the 2019 Golf Day was 
a huge success. Thank you to each and every single one of you for every contribution you made. 
 
Thank you to all the Golfers for taking time out of their busy schedules and coming to support the event! 
 
A big Thank You to all the sponsors for the generous contributions made towards the Golf Day!  
 
Congratulations to everyone involved in making it such an awesome event. It was truly another fantastic St Peter’s event. 
 
See you at the next Tee Off! 
The St Peter’s Prep Schools Parents Association  
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PAVER PLAQUE ORDERS - https://goo.gl/forms/eZGieDiKQnfdyzWu2 
 
 

 

LADIES LUNCH 2020 – Calling Volunteers:  

https://forms.gle/gxwaWXSpL77KDDhZ8 
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GIRLS PREP OPEN DAY – THIS SATURDAY, 5 OCTOBER 
 

 
 

 
 

FORTHCOMING WEEK 

Please check on the Communicator St Peter’s for the 2019 Advent Term Calendar.  
PLEASE NOTE: DEADLINE FOR NEWS SUBMISSIONS IS 08:00 ON WEDNESDAYS 


